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I am submitting this testimony in favor of SB460/HB283 on behalf of the Lower Shore Progressive

Caucus. The Caucus is a political and activist organization on the Eastern Shore, unaffiliated with any

political party, committed to empowering working people by building a Progressive movement on

the Lower Eastern Shore. 

According to the Kaiser Family Foundation (2020), evidence shows that transgender people suffer

from a greater frequency of chronic health conditions and experience higher rates of health

problems related to HIV/AIDS, substance use, mental illness, and sexual and physical violence. In

addition, transgender Americans often face obstacles when it comes to their ability to access health

insurance and receive adequate care. These disparities further compound for transgender people of

color and/or those living with disabilities who are faced with multiple minority stresses and multiple

dimensions of systematic discrimination.

Gender-affirming care is both life-affirming and life-saving and encompasses a range of

psychological, behavioral, and medical interventions. Research overwhelmingly shows that

gender-affirming care greatly improves the mental health and overall well-being of gender-diverse,

transgender, and nonbinary children, adolescents, and adults.

SB460/HB283 would require the Maryland Medical Assistance Program to provide gender-affirming

treatment in a nondiscriminatory manner; requiring that the gender-affirming treatment be

assessed according to nondiscriminatory criteria that are consistent with current clinical standards;

prohibiting the issuance of an adverse benefit determination related to gender-affirming treatment

unless a certain experienced health care provider has reviewed and confirmed the appropriateness

of the determination; etc.



SB460/HB283 will resolve terrible inequities in Maryland’s current healthcare system the result of

which will enhance the quality of life of thousands of transgender Marylanders.

The Lower Shore Progressive Caucus recognizes that gender-diverse, transgender, and nonbinary

individuals who are able to receive gender-affirming care are more likely to thrive and denying them

the care is an injustice and as such supports this bill and recommends a FAVORABLE report in

committee.


